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¢Ƙƛǎ {ǳƳƳŜǊ ŀǘ 9Y/Χ 

 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ άǎǳƳƳŜǊ 
ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴέ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΗ 
¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ŜƴŎƭƻǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ 
lots of other news and features.  

Like you, we wiƭƭ ōŜ άōǳǎȅΗέ .ǳǎȅ 
hosting guests, celebrating 
birthdays and great occasions. 
Staying busy learning, reading and 
recreating. Whatever we can do to 
celebrate the summer here in 
Harpswell! 

²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ hosting many church 
events. Information and invitations 
to our Barn Sale on July 7, and our 
Chicken Barbeque on July 28, can be 
ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴǎƛŘŜΦ άSummer Days at 
KelloggΣέ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
Vacation Bible School, is scheduled 
from August 6 to 10.  

²ŜΩǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ŀ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
Sunday All Church Picnic on our 
church grounds on June 10. 

²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ celebrating ǘƻƻΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ 
keeping our traditional Heritage 
Sunday in our Old Meeting House on 
June 17. Indeed, I hope that every 
ǎǳƳƳŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅΩǎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ 
celebration! 

²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ learning about The 
Beatitudes on our summer Sunday 
mornings, and how to make them 
ƳƻǊŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 
άGetting to Know Youέ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
School, and Nursery Care for young 
children, as we always do. A Coffee 
Hour follows every Sunday service. 
And our weekly Bible Study 
continues every Thursday morning. 

Summer is a great time to come to 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘΗ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ 
invite your friends and get involved. 
There are plenty of things to do, and 
plenty of ways to welcome and serve 
our neighbors. 

The writer of the Letter to the 
Hebrews puts it this way:  

ά[Ŝǘ ǳǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǎǘƛǊ ǳǇ ƻƴŜ 
ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƻŘ ŘŜŜŘǎΧ 
Not neglecting to meet together, as 
is the habit of some, but 
ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΧέ όIŜōǊŜǿǎ 
10: 25-26) 

LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ 
special summer here at Kellogg 
Church ς busy, full of life and full of 
love. I hope that you are too! And I 
hope that you will bring your 
families, along with all your friends 
and neighbors, to be part of all the 
good things happening here. 

Grace and Peace, 

John 
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Faith & Family 
by Denise Perry, Director of Christian Education & Outreach 
     
 

Summer is fast approaching and we are gearing up for our end of the academic year celebration on June 10th, 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ά¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ aȅ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ²ƻǊƭŘέ ƻƴ ōŜƭƭǎ ƛƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀ 
short skit.  They are excited to share in the whole service as greeters, ushers, and acolytes. We even have a piano 
introit, thanks to Kira Chown.   

The festivities will continue after the worship service with an All-Church Potluck Picnic & Kickball Games.  The 
Christian Education board will be providing hotdogs and beverages.  There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board 
for other potluck items needed.  I hope you will join us for the service, the potluck picnic, and the games (whether 
you decide to participate or cheer us on from the sidelines)! 

Our fishing lines have been casted.  We are 
looking to catch 10 individuals, each to 
spend just 45 minutes, sharing time with the 
youth during our άDŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Yƴƻǿ ¸ƻǳέ 
{ǳƳƳŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅΩǎ (10:15-11am).  Would 
you be willing to commit to one Sunday?  
The sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board in 
the hallway.  Our hope is to build and 
strengthen intergenerational relationships. 

This is an informal time, simply enjoying the company of each other.  It could take place on the playground, while 
ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ ²ŀȅΣ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊǘ ȅŀǊŘΣ ƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻƻƭ ōŀǎŜƳŜƴǘ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪΣ ǘŜƭƭ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎΣ 
play gameǎΣ ŀǎƪ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ Χ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ 5ŜƴƛǎŜΣ ƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ 
Education Board, know if you have any questions.  

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

As part of our Spring Parent Workshops, in collaboration with the Harpswell Community Nursery School, we will be 
offering our last workshop in the series on Saturday, June 2nd, 10-11:30am, /ƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 9ŘƛōƭŜ tƭŀƴǘǎέ 
presented by Hedda Scibner, Master Gardner and Yardscaper.  Come join us for a workshop in which we will plan, 
create, and learn how to care for an edible container garden.   

MISSIONS 

We will be hosting a Mission Group from Pennsylvania.   They are coming to Maine the week of July 15th.  This 
mission is in the midst of being planned.  To date, there are 10-15 adults and 2 teenagers who are excited to travel 
to Maine and offer their services where it is needed.  As the hosting church, we will be providing the group with a 
place to stay, social opportunities, and local outreach missions.  As the details unfold, we will have more information 
on our role as welcoming hosts.  Stay Tuned! 

Operation Christmas Child ς {ƻ ŦŀǊΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ά²h²έ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ Ŧƛƭƭ нл ōƻȄŜǎΗ  5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ 
June, we will continue to collect t-shirts, pajamas, and undies for boys and girls ages 2-14 to add to those WOW 
items.  Please place your donations in the box on the mission table.  Thank you!  

 

 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƎǊŀō ȅƻǳǊ  bag & recycle your returnable bottles and cans for Beatriz! 

Train a child in a way he should go,                                                
and when he is old he will not turn from it.  Proverbs 22:6 
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Deacons: 

¢ƘŜ 5ŜŀŎƻƴΩǎ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ άFishing for Peopleέ meeting on May 19th.  Pastor John led us in discovering different reasons 
why folks attend a church, and the ways that they become active.   

Some folks are looking for socialization and education.  Some folks feel as if something is missing, or something is 
broken, or they are looking for something new.   

We learned that half of the folks in Harpswell are retired, and only 15% of families in Harpswell have children. 
Beginning to understand these things, we talked about some different ways that ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ άŦƛǎƘ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦέ 

Think of all the folks that you know... your family, friends and neighbors; your clubs, co-workers and service 
organizations. You can love God, and your neighbor too!  You can inform them, invite them, and bring them to 
church!!  Fishing can be fun!!! 

On May 20th, we also welcomed five new members to the Kellogg Church!  We are excited and blessed to have Erica 
Davis, Lew & Krista Hinman, Alicia Sparks, and Sam Waterman join our membership. 

 

Music Notes: 
  

The EKC music program lost one of our sweetest voices in May, Carole Quimby.  Carole had been in the choir since 
she joined the church in 2007.  She always brought her beautiful voice, brilliant smile, and her caring personality to 
every rehearsal and service.   
 
She also brought us her daughter Elizabeth, our beloved accompanist, who makes every piece so special.  Carole 
ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ƘŜǊ άōŜǎǘ ǎǘǳŦŦέ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  {ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƻŦǘŜƴ ŀ 
part of our small ensembles who sang for the late Christmas Eve service or the Maundy Thursday service, and 
rehearsing for those times brought us so much laughter.   
 
I will never forget one time when Carole, Dave, and I were supposed to come in strong in a particular entrance.  Well, 
ǿŜ ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŀƭƭ ǊƛƎƘǘΧΦŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǳǎ ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿǊƻƴƎ ƴƻǘŜΦ  ²Ŝ ŎƻƭƭŀǇǎŜŘ ƛƴ ƭŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ 
few minutes before we coǳƭŘ ŜǾŜƴ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎ ŀƎŀƛƴΧ hf course, Dave was waiting impatiently, tapping his foot 
and rolling his eȅŜǎΦ  9ǾŜǊȅ ǘƛƳŜ ǿŜ ǎŀƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴǘƘŜƳ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘΣ LΩŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŎŀǘŎƘ /ŀǊƻƭŜΩǎ ŜȅŜΣ ŀƴŘ L ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŜŜ ƘŜǊ ƭƛǇǎ 
quiver.   
 
Carole always made new choir members feel welcome.  She just had that way about her that made you feel as if you 
were the most important perǎƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  L ǿƛƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ ƘŜǊ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘΧ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ǿƛƭƭ Ƴƛǎǎ ƘŜǊΦ  /ŀǊƻƭŜ vǳƛƳōȅΧ what 
a friend! 
 
Sue Luce, Music Director 

 

tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƛǊŎƭŜΥ 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ŀǘ YŜƭƭƻƎƎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ 

 LŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ǳǎŀƴ CŜǊǊƛǎΣ сссπонпт ƻǊ ŜπƳŀƛƭ 
ǎǳŜƘŜǊōϪƳȅŦŀƛǊǇƻƛƴǘΦƴŜǘΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΦ  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŎƛǊŎƭŜΣ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ǳǎŀƴΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ 
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Board of Finance: 

For the first four months of 2018, year-to-date income continues the positive tone set early this year and is currently 
running 18.5% ahead of last year.  At the same time our expenses are up by 10.6% year over year, caused in large 
part by numerous winter storms and the subsequent cost of snow removal.   Ministry and worship expenses are 
ƳƻŘŜǊŀǘŜƭȅ ƘƛƎƘŜǊ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ ōǳǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜΣ ŀƭƭ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ   

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŜǇped up to organize and run the upcoming Barn Sale which is 
ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƘƛŘŘŜƴ ŀǿŀȅ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ŦƛƴŘ 
by the eager shoppers! 

Thank you all for your continuing and generous support! 

Bill Hunter, Treasurer 
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²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΥ  

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ will meet on Tuesday, June 5th at 11 am ŀǘ bŀƴŎȅ IǳǊǎǘΩǎ ƘƻǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ !ƴƴǳŀƭ totluck. Please 
bring a dish to share (salad or main dish). We will carpool from the church parking lot at 10:45 am! 

 

/ǊŀŦǘ DǊƻǳǇΥ 

/ǊŀŦǘ DǊƻǳǇ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎ ŦǊƻƳ мл ŀƳ ǘƻ ƴƻƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŀŦǘ ǊƻƻƳ ŘƻǿƴǎǘŀƛǊǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎǊŀŦǘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ōŜƛƴƎ ƛǘΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ƻŦ ƭƛƎƘǘ ŎƻƭƻǊŜŘ ǿƻƻƭ ȅŀǊƴ ŦƻǊ ȅŀǊƴ ōŀƭƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƳŀƭƭ ŎŀǊŘōƻŀǊŘ ōƻȄŜǎ ǘƻ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 
IƻƭƛŘŀȅ CŀƛǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΗ 

 

IŀǊǇǎǿŜƭƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΥ  
π ¢ŀƘƴǘƘŀǿŀƴ aΦ /ƻŦŦƛƴΣ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 

 

We are in our final stretch of the school year and treasure every remaining sunny day we 
have with the children. Our garden beds are slowly starting to take shape, and the outdoor 
play space is in full swing (a small mud-kitchen was recently added and many busy hands have concocted recipes to 
serve to their teachers and classmates!). 

The final Parent Workshop, which we co-host with the Christian Education Program at EKC, will be a presentation on 
Container Gardening with Edible Plants. This workshop will take place on Saturday, June 2nd at 10am and will be led 
by Hedda Scribner, HCNS parent and professional gardener/yardscaper. Space is limited for this presentation. We 
welcome children over the age of 2 who are able to garden with a parent or caregiver, under supervision. Please 
RSVP to: hcnsdirector@gmail.com.  

Thank you for your continued support and interest in our preschool programs! 

With gratitude, 

Tahnthawan 

 

/tw ŀƴŘ {ǘƻǇ ǘƘŜ .ƭŜŜŘ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΥ 

! /tw Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ {ǘƻǇ ǘƘŜ .ƭŜŜŘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƭŜŘ ōȅ /ŀǊƳŜƴ CƻǊǘƛƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƘŜǊŜ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ ноǊŘΣ у ŀƳ ǘƻ мн ǇƳ 
ƛƴ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ IŀƭƭΦ CƛǊǎǘ ŎƻƳŜΣ CƛǊǎǘ ǎŜǊǾŜΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ YŜƭƭƻƎƎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  

¢ƻ ǎƛƎƴπǳǇ ƻǊ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ŀǊƳŜƴ ŀǘΥ ŎŦƻǊǘƛƴнфϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ ƻǊ ŀǘ упмπмоооΦ 

 

tƘƻǘƻ ¢ƛƳŜΥ 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ 
Ǉƻǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΦ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴƭȅ ǘŀƪŜ ŀōƻǳǘ р ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ 
ƳŀƪŜǎ ƛǘ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǘƻ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ ǿƘƻΩǎ ǿƘƻΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ 5ŜƴƛǎŜ ϧ 9ƭƭȅ 

mailto:cfortin29@comcast.net
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CALLING ALL HAH VOLUNTEERS 
 
ED ROBINSON AND LEW HINMAN (THE GOLF EVENT ORGANIZERS) AND HAH ARE LOOKING FOR HELP WITH THE GOLF 
CLASSIC AND AUCTION. THE EVENT WILL TAKE PLACE ON THURSDAY, JULY 12TH, AT THE BRUNSWICK GOLF CLUB. 
 
WE HAVE TWO AREAS OF NEED, (1) LIVE AND SILENT AUCTION ITEMS:  
 
LIVE AUCTION BIGGER TICKET ITEMS ARE THE GREATEST NEED, SUCH AS ART, TRIPS, ACTIVITIES (SAILS, ETC.), LODGING IN 
TOURIST LOCATIONS, SERVICES (SUCH AS PAINTING, TREES, LANDSCAPING, ETC.) SILENT AUCTION ITEMS ARE ALSO 
NEEDED. 
 
IF YOU HAVE SOMETHING TO OFFER, OR CAN DIRECT US TO OTHERS WHO DO, PLEASE EMAIL US AT: 
HAH@HAH.COMMUNITY. WE WILL PUT THE RIGHT MEMBERS OF THE GOLF COMMITTEE IN TOUCH WITH YOU. 
 
(2) VOLUNTEERS - ON COURSE THE DAY OF THE EVENT: 
 
WE ARE LOOKING FOR 6-8 PEOPLE TO BE ON THE GOLF COURSE TO ATTEND THE 3 HOLES THAT I!±9 ! άDLaa9έ Chw {ALE. 
YOU DO NOT NEED TO KNOW ANYTHING ABOUT GOLF TO HELP. 
 
HOLE ATTENDANTS WILL BE ON THE COURSE FROM 12:45 PM UNTIL THE END OF PLAY 
WE RECOMMEND TEAMING UP - IT WILL BE MORE FUN AND ALLOW YOU TO TAKE BREAKS 
VOLUNTEER ALONE - OR AS A TWOSOME - WE WILL MAKE IT WORK 
HOLE ATTENDANTS WILL: 
 
EXPLAIN THE GAME FOR THAT HOLE 
PROMOTE PARTICIPATION 
COLLECT THE $5 FEE 
DISTRIBUTE PRIZES WHEN EARNED 
 
WE HOPE TO SEE MANY OF YOU AT THE EVENT FOR GOLF, DINNER, AND AUCTION. THIS IS SHAPING UP TO BE A MAJOR 
BENEFIT FOR HAH. COME OUT FOR A FUN DAY OF GOLF AND ENJOYABLE EVENING WITH FRIENDS. 
 


